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To: 
Leonardo Helicopters products  
Owners / Operators / Service Centres 

SUBJECT: 
Management of Master Minimum Equipment List (MMEL) 
approved by FAA 

Helicopters Affected: 
A109E, A109S, AW109SP, AW119MkII, 
AW139, AW169, AW189  

Dear Customer, 

Please be informed that starting from 10th November 2022 the Master Minimum Equipment List 
(MMEL) approved by FAA will be removed from the Leonardo Customer Portal.  

Leonardo Helicopters (LH) kindly ask to refer to the Federal Aviation Administration website in order 
to consult the last MMEL released by FAA.   

Should you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to refer to the point of contact 
provided with the Customer Support & Training Worldwide Directory, available on Leonardo 
Customer Portal at this link. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Gabriele Bordino 
Head of Product Support Engineering 

https://customerportal.leonardocompany.com/
https://www.faa.gov/
https://customerportal.leonardocompany.com/en-US/SignIn?ReturnUrl=%2Fen-US%2Fleonardo-contacts%2Fcustomer-support-training-worldwide-directory

